From: <u>Dean Donovan</u>
To: <u>Regulatory Comments</u>

Subject: Comments on Proposed Rulemaking for Part 723

Date: Saturday, February 06, 2016 3:00:10 PM

Dear Secretary of the Board Poliquin,

The National Credit Union Association's proposed rule reforming the Field of Membership regulations is much appreciated. These rules have not been updated in some time and are no longer adequately serving the credit union industry. In fact, they are limiting member service and our ability to serve our communities and select employee groups. The number of federally chartered credit unions has been decreasing over the last several years and the restrictive field of membership rules play a large part in that trend. Bringing some common sense changes to the rules to bring them into current times makes a lot of sense and we support the NCUA's efforts in this regard.

Sincerely,

Dean Donovan 402 N 3rd St Drexel, MO 64742 shadetree11_22@yahoo.com